	Horton Grange Primary Year 5 Newsletter

Autumn 1 in Year 5

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back after the holiday, we hope that you and the children had a well-deserved break.  Please make sure your child has the best possible start to their time in Year 5 by making sure they come to school on time, in full school uniform, with their book bag, PE kits, and a warm, waterproof coat.  The children will receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday, which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Mondays. 
Thanks again for your continued support. 

Year 5 Staff  

	Maths

This half term the children will be recapping their knowledge of place value and the four operations. They will then be deepening their understanding by applying what they have learnt into reasoning problems. They will also continue to work on their arithmetic and mental maths skills. Please continue to practise the times tables with your child to support their learning. 
	English

In Year 5 the children will continue with the Power of Reading using drama and roleplay activities to deepen their understanding of a text and support their writing. The children will begin the year by looking at Shackleton’s Journey a non-fiction visual text recounting the adventures of the notorious polar explorer, Ernest Shackleton. They will write a variety of texts related to this book including captain’s logs and writing in role of a character. 


	Topic

Our first topic in Year 5 is Settlers, Raiders and Traders. The children will learn all about how the Anglo-Saxons settled in Britain and the struggle between the Anglo-Saxons and the Vikings after the invasion. The children will explore what life was like by looking and analysing a range of sources including pictures, artefacts and historical findings. Other links will also be made with other areas of the curriculum such as Geography, Art and DT. The children also have a fantastic opportunity to visits Danelaw Viking village where they will live a day as a Viking. Over the Summer holidays we are asking the children to create a project linked to our new topic. This could be an Anglo-Saxon hut, Anglo-Saxon clothes/jewellery or a detailed booklet all about Anglo-Saxon life. 
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	Computing
In Computing the children will be looking at how to use the internet safely and responsibly. They will also be developing their coding skills, learning how to debug code and add blocks to create a working game. This will build their logic and problem solving skills.    
	PSHE

In Autumn 1, the PSHE topic is identity. The children will explore their own identity and how others identify themselves. 

	
	
	
	MFL

In Year 5 the children will be studying Arabic. They will start by looking at the Arabic alphabet and how the Arabic language works. They will then start to learn key vocabulary about the family, fruit and vegetables. The children will play games and sing songs to help consolidate their vocabulary learning. 


	Physical Education 

Our topics in PE in Autumn 1 are gymnastics and netball in the KS2 hall and the Khidmat centre. PE lessons will be on a Tuesday and Wednesday.   
	Music

In Autumn 1 of Year 5, the children will be looking at lyrics and melody and how this affects the tone of a piece of music.  
	Art and DT

In the first half term the Year 5 children will be planning, designing and creating an Anglo-Saxon pouch to link to their topic of Raiders, Settlers and Invaders. They will be developing their sewing skills and will think about the design that will work the best.     
	RE 

In the first half time the RE topic will be, ‘Why are there different beliefs about God?’ The children will explore many different religions related to this topic. 



